
 

 

Westbury Area Board 
Community Area Transport Group 
Friday 22 November   
  
  
Attendees  
  
Russell Hawker   Wiltshire Councillor (Chairman) 
David Jenkins  Wiltshire Councillor 
Gordon King   Wiltshire Councillor 
Sally Hendry   Community Area Manager 
Spencer Drinkwater  Principal Transport Planner 
Kirsty Rose   Traffic Engineer 
Pat Whyte   Area Highway Engineer 
Sue Ezra   Westbury Town Council 
Keith Youngs   Heywood Parish Council 
David Howells  Dilton Marsh Parish Council 
PC Gavin Hucks  Wiltshire Police 
  
 
 
2. Agreed minutes of CATG meeting of 4 October 2013  
 
3. Matters arising: 

• Lighting on footpath (Indigo Lane) between Springfield Road and Indigo Gardens. 
Cost would be £12,000. Matravers School backs the idea but any inclusion and 
funding through school travel plan would mean delay until financial year 2015/16. 
ACTION: It was agreed to go ahead with this project and allocate £10,000 from 
the CATG budget and to ask the area board for £2,000.   

• Edington junction and footpath project – work will start in January  

• Slag Lane – issues to be raised with Development Control and update brought to 
next CATG.    

• Avebury Close footpath improvements – work is to proceed shortly on installing 
lighting. 

• Bus shelter at the White Horse Health Centre – after lengthy discussion it was 
agreed to proceed with the replacement of the bus shelter with one more 
substantial and for the current one to be re-used at Westbury Leigh. ACTION: 
Agreed £3,500 from CATG for project with anticipation of match funding with the 
town council (meeting January 2014)   

• Wellhead Drove junction with A350 - new signage is on order. Cutbacks of foliage 
agreed. ACTION: Agreed to put this site on the list of venues for the Speed 
Indicator Device  

• Bratton B3098 – white gate to be fitted 

• C road speed review request ref Edington – after site visit KR concluded an 
extension of the speed limit was unlikely to be approved. ACTION: KR to look at 
improving signage in the area. 



• Bratton Road, Westbury ref speeding and safety. A metro count showed there 
was some excess of the speed limit but not enough to justify the setting up of a 
CSW.   

• Speeding concerns in Leigh Park Way and Camargue Road – metro counts 
requested and results awaited 

• Station Road bridge and HGV signage – KR to look at signage – DJ to speak to 
Trading Standards about setting up a Lorry Watch scheme. 

• Rosefield Way crossing – KR suggested two possible sites for dropped kerbs and 
tactile paving. ACTION: It was agreed to go ahead with this with £2000 of CATG 
funding. 

• Eden Vale Road accident site – after lengthy discussion it was agreed to place 
this site on the SID timetable. A metro count has also been requested on this 
stretch. 

• Westbury Leigh speeding issues - KR reported on patterns of speed and heavy 
vehicles using this road. ACTION: Police to carry out surveillance 

 
4. Update on 2012/13 CATG budget for Westbury area board 

The CATG budget for 2013/14 now stands at £16,387. CATG members 
agreed to spend a total of £15,500 on projects leaving £887 in the 
CATG budget for 2013/14.   

 
5. Review of scheme requests and area board transport issues: 

• Parking in Gibbs Close – KR and PW to visit site with GK – report back to 
next CATG 

• Signage ref Leigh Road – KR to investigate and report back 

• Replacement of graffiti damaged sign and irreparable in Mane Way – ACTION 
– agreed to ask area board for funding. 
 

 
6. AOB and date of next meeting 
 

• KY asked that the Hawkeridge traffic lights and signage could be discussed at 
the next CATG – agreed. 

• DH asked if Tower Hill issues could be discussed at next CATG – agreed. 
 
Next CATG will be at 10am on Friday 17 January 2014, Venue TBC. 

 
 


